LYNDON B. JOHNSON COMMITTEE ON
10TH TEXAS DISTRICT NAVAL AFFAIRS

Congress of the Enited States
House of Representatives
Washington, BD. €.

7 January 1942

Hon. Amon G. Carter,
Fort Worth Star Telegram,
Fort Worth, Texas.

Dear Mr., Carter:

The tear-sheet which you sent to Mrs. Johnson at
Johnson City has been forwarded to the Washington
office, and I am taking the liberty of acknowledging
its receipt,

I know how very much Congressman and Mrs. Johnson
will appreciate your thoughtfulness and shall cer=-
tainly see that the fine article and picture concern-
ing Mr. Johnson are brought to their attention.

In the Congressman's absence, his office is being
kept open and we want you to get in touch with him

through us if there is anything that he can do tb
help you or a friend of yours.

With kind regards and good wishes, I am

Respgeitfully,

il 4

varles A. Henderson
ecretary




